
   Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

21 September 2008

The meeting was called to order at 0935 by the President, John Lamb.  Twenty-three Members were present.

1.
Use of Robert’s Rules of Order for NFC General Meetings
Motion:  John Lamb moved that Robert’s Rules of Order govern the proceedings of the NFC monthly meetings while maintaining the informal nature of Club meetings.  Seconded and Carried.

Motion:  that a copy of Robert’s Rules of Order be purchased for the NFC library.  Seconded and Carried.




         Action:  John Lamb

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

Since the Minutes of the previous meeting are available on the Notice Board, in the Minutes Binder, and on the NFC web site, there is considered to be no need to read the Minutes during the meeting.  Members having questions regarding the Minutes may raise these questions during the motion to approve the Minutes.   Motion:  that the Minutes not be read during the Approval of Previous Minutes agenda item.  Seconded and Carried.

Motion:  that the Minutes of the 17 Aug meeting be accepted as written and posted.  Seconded and Carried. 
3.        Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer reported that the net income for the previous month was  -$10,043.71.  This amount includes annual expenditures of lease and tax payments, which are not amortized over the year.
Motion: that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted.   Seconded and Carried.
4. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa.   Nil.
b. Parking – John Hubbard.  No issues.  
c. Social – Garry Whitaker.  Absent – no report.
d. Membership – Doug Sowden  
Motion:  that a Membership Application from Mr. Ken R. Black be accepted.  Seconded and Carried
Motion: that a Membership Application from Mr. Ken Thorsen be accepted.  Seconded and Defeated.
The Secretary will send a letter to Mr. Thorsen advising him of this decision and return his cheque.                                                            Action:  Doug Wakefield

Motion: that a Membership Application from Mr. Murray McLean be accepted.  Seconded and Carried.
e. Fuel – Frank Benvin 
-  as of 21 Sep there were 9,948 litres of fuel available.
-  during the last two weeks the Club sold 8,667 litres.

-  more fuel will be ordered for delivery during the week beginning 22 Sep.

- the “Fill-up” option on the fuel terminal will be activated for a maximum pre-authorization of $500.                                                        Action: Joyce Clarke
- the “time-out” setting for the fuel pumps will be changed from 15 to 25 minutes.                   Action: Derek Carter
-  repairs to pump 2 are in abeyance, awaiting parts.
 
5. Announcements and Coming Events
a. the Lieutenant-Governor of BC (the Honourable Steven Point) will be at YCD for a glider flight on 5 Oct 08.  The Clubhouse will be in use for the event, and NFC Members are welcome and encouraged to attend for an opportunity to meet the Lieutenant Governor.

b. Secretarial note:  a letter from 257 RCACS Parent Committee was received, thanking the Club for flights on 29 June.   The letter included the following: “Mr. Doug Sowden was very helpful in providing us with details of the event and for the overview and safety seminar for Cadets and parents.  We are very grateful to pilots Doug Sowden, Jeremy Howard, John Hubbard, Joyce Clarke and Ken Welte for a truly memorable day for local youth (and a few lucky parents).”
c. Secretarial note:  a general invitation to the 65th Anniversary celebrations of 257 Parallel Air Cadet Squadron was received.  The celebrations will be at 1500 on Friday, Oct 17 at Aggie Hall in Ladysmith.  The invitation will be posted on the Club bulletin board.

d.  Transport Canada will present the outcome of the Vancouver Airspace Review at the Best Western Dorchester, 70 Church Street, Nanaimo, on Monday 6 Oct from 1330 to 1530, and again from 1900 to 2100.  Everyone is welcome – no registration is required.

6. Special Finance Committee Report
A Special Finance Review Committee consisting of John Lamb, Derek Carter, Joyce Clarke, Jeremy Howard, and Garry Whitaker had been formed previously.  Once the increase to our lease rate was received from the Airport Commission, the Committee was to review the Club’s entire financial situation, particularly the different revenue streams, to ensure that they are appropriate and balanced, and cover the costs of operating the Club.

The new lease rates have been received, the committee has met and John Lamb presented and explained the report.  Motion:  to accept the Special Finance Committee’s budget for 2009 and the associated evenly distributed rate increases for NFC users.  Seconded and Carried.

2009 Rates

            - Membership Dues…………………………………$110.49 annually
            - Fuel sales to NFC members………………………
$0.13 per litre

            - Fuel sales to non-members………………………..
$0.22 per litre

- Upstairs lease rental (BC Mtn Helicopters)……..
$363.94 per month

- Main floor west end (Chem-Tec West Inc)………
$1,027.58 per month

- Aircraft parking outside (per aircraft)……………..$286.54 annually

- Aircraft parking inside (per aircraft)………………$1,027.58 annually

A projection for 2010 – 2012 was also provided for the information of Members.
7. Old Business
a. Report on Appeal Against Airport Lease Increase and Discussion of Possible Involvement by NFC.  Ken Leyden/Gordon Heyes
-  Gordon Heyes reviewed some of the emerging issues associated with the lease rate increase.   The President undertook to draft a Resolution from the NFC to the Airport Commission regarding the rate increase for consideration by members at the Oct meeting.                       Action: John Lamb, Gordon Heyes, Ken Leyden

 -  regarding a previous action item for the President to write a letter to the Airport Commission regarding a General Aviation or NFC member on the Commission, the President noted that it would be best if we had a volunteer before suggesting such a move.  Anyone wishing to be nominated as the general Aviation/NFC member of the Commission should contact John Lamb.         Action: Members.
b. Update on TC Airspace Review – George Irbe
George provided a written summary of the meeting that he attended on the subject.  A copy is on the Club notice board.
8. New Business
Scheduled Presentations at NFC General Meetings – Kevin Palmer

Kevin undertook to coordinate briefings or presentations at NFC meetings on subjects such as safety, airport procedures, airmanship, etc.  Suggestions for topics should be forwarded to Kevin.                                                                             Action:  Members
Other items of New Business were postponed to the next meeting due to time constraints. 
9.
Next Meeting Date
19 Oct 08 
            Executive Meeting 0900
            General Meeting 0930
10.     Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 1146.
John Lamb
President
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